
 Executive Office T: 250.360.3125 

 PO Box 1000, 625 Fisgard St F: 250.360.3076 

 Victoria, BC.  V8W 2S6 www.crd.bc.ca         

 

 

 
 

 
October 25, 2019 
 

File: 0400-40 
 
 
Laurel Collins, MP 
Member of Parliament-Victoria 
1057 Fort Street  
Victoria, BC  V8V 3K5 
via email: lcollins@victoria.ca  
 
Dear Ms. Collins: 
 
RE: CONGRATULATIONS AND 2019 FORUM OF ALL COUNCILS INVITATION 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional District (CRD), I would like to extend 
our congratulations for your win in the federal election on October 21, 2019. I recognize the hard 
work and dedication involved in undertaking this role and wish you a successful and eventful term. 
 
As you are aware, the CRD is the regional government for 13 municipalities and 3 electoral areas 
(EAs) on southern Vancouver Island and the nearby Gulf Islands, serving more than 413,000 
citizens. To effectively meet the needs of our residents, municipalities, electoral areas and First 
Nations, I am working towards the following regional priorities to guide the work I do: 
 

 Community Wellbeing – Transportation & Housing 

 Climate Change Adaptation & Mitigation 

 First Nations Reconciliation 

 Advocacy, Governance & Accountability (including EA specific initiatives) 
 
I look forward to working together and meeting with you at your earliest convenience to discuss 
issues of mutual interest. Please feel free to contact me at any time, by email crdchair@crd.bc.ca 
or phone 250-514-1439 or to coordinate a meeting please contact Carolyn Jenkinson, Manager, 
Executive Administration by email cjenkinson@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-360-3125. 
 
The second purpose of this letter is to invite you to a Forum of All Councils being hosted by the 

Capital Regional District (CRD) on November 30, 2019. The Forum of All Councils will bring 

together First Nations, municipalities, regional government, the Province of British Columbia and 

the Government of Canada to explore what approaches, actions, activities and processes could 

be pursued to advance opportunities of mutual interest while also working to strengthen 

relationships in support of moving the important work of reconciliation forward.  

Though there has been much progress made in recent years, there is still much to be done. This 

Forum of All Councils looks to collaboratively move the region beyond a commitment and towards 

more concrete actions and initiatives. It is understood that only through truly working together can 

we begin co-creating a path forward where First Nations and local governments can walk side-
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by-side into a future with stronger relationships that are based on trust, mutual respect, 

partnerships and working together on shared goals.          

Huu-ay-aht Nation Councillor and Chair of the Alberni-Clayoquot Regional District (ACRD), John 

Jack, will be on hand to share the experience of the ACRD in moving reconciliation forward. John 

will also be discussing various approaches and processes around moving towards increased First 

Nations engagement and participation in regional decision-making.      

The 2019 Forum of All Councils is scheduled to take place: 

Date:    Saturday, November 30, 2019 – Coffee Reception 8:30 A.M.  

    – Event 9:00 A.M to 3:00 P.M.  

Location:  Vancouver Island Ballroom, Hotel Grand Pacific, 463 Belleville St., Victoria. 

A light breakfast will be served along with a full lunch. The day will include a facilitated discussion 

around three themes: 

 Governance 

 Shared Prosperity 

 Relationship to the Land and Water   

We would be honoured if you and your staff could join us for the 2019 Forum of All Councils so 

that we may continue the work to move beyond a commitment of reconciliation and towards 

identifying measurable actions that can bring First Nations and municipal leaders together.   

Please RSVP via email to Jennifer Iskiw jiskiw@crd.bc.ca by Friday November 8th and indicate 

any dietary restrictions. 

We truly believe this is an opportunity to continue to build our relationship, both from a governance 

perspective and at the personal level. We hope that you will join us so that we may work together 

to set out a path forward for the future of this region.   

Sincerely, 

 
Colin Plant 
Chair, Capital Regional District Board 
 
cc:   CRD Board of Directors 

Robert Lapham, Chief Administrative Officer, CRD 
Kristen Morley, General Manager, Corporate Services, CRD 
Don Elliott, Manager, First Nations Relations, CRD
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October 25, 2019 
 

File: 0400-40 
 
 
Randall Garrison, MP 
Member of Parliament Esquimalt—Saanich—Sooke 
2904 Tillicum Road  
Victoria, BC  V9A 2A5 
via email: Randall.Garrison@parl.gc.ca 
 
Dear Mr. Garrison: 
 
RE: CONGRATULATIONS AND 2019 FORUM OF ALL COUNCILS INVITATION 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional District (CRD), I would like to extend 
our congratulations for your win in the federal election on October 21, 2019. I recognize the hard 
work and dedication involved in undertaking this role and wish you a successful and eventful term. 
 
As you are aware, the CRD is the regional government for 13 municipalities and 3 electoral areas 
(EAs) on southern Vancouver Island and the nearby Gulf Islands, serving more than 413,000 
citizens. To effectively meet the needs of our residents, municipalities, electoral areas and First 
Nations, I am working towards the following regional priorities to guide the work I do: 
 

 Community Wellbeing – Transportation & Housing 

 Climate Change Adaptation & Mitigation 

 First Nations Reconciliation 

 Advocacy, Governance & Accountability (including EA specific initiatives) 
 
I look forward to working together and meeting with you at your earliest convenience to discuss 
issues of mutual interest. Please feel free to contact me at any time, by email crdchair@crd.bc.ca 
or phone 250-514-1439 or to coordinate a meeting please contact Carolyn Jenkinson, Manager, 
Executive Administration by email cjenkinson@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-360-3125. 
 
The second purpose of this letter is to invite you to a Forum of All Councils being hosted by the 

Capital Regional District (CRD) on November 30, 2019. The Forum of All Councils will bring 

together First Nations, municipalities, regional government, the Province of British Columbia and 

the Government of Canada to explore what approaches, actions, activities and processes could 

be pursued to advance opportunities of mutual interest while also working to strengthen 

relationships in support of moving the important work of reconciliation forward.  

Though there has been much progress made in recent years, there is still much to be done. This 

Forum of All Councils looks to collaboratively move the region beyond a commitment and towards 

more concrete actions and initiatives. It is understood that only through truly working together can 

we begin co-creating a path forward where First Nations and local governments can walk side-
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by-side into a future with stronger relationships that are based on trust, mutual respect, 

partnerships and working together on shared goals.          

Huu-ay-aht Nation Councillor and Chair of the Alberni-Clayoquot Regional District (ACRD), John 

Jack, will be on hand to share the experience of the ACRD in moving reconciliation forward. John 

will also be discussing various approaches and processes around moving towards increased First 

Nations engagement and participation in regional decision-making.      

The 2019 Forum of All Councils is scheduled to take place: 

Date:    Saturday, November 30, 2019 – Coffee Reception 8:30 A.M.  

    – Event 9:00 A.M to 3:00 P.M.  

Location:  Vancouver Island Ballroom, Hotel Grand Pacific, 463 Belleville St., Victoria. 

A light breakfast will be served along with a full lunch. The day will include a facilitated discussion 

around three themes: 

 Governance 

 Shared Prosperity 

 Relationship to the Land and Water   

We would be honoured if you and your staff could join us for the 2019 Forum of All Councils so 

that we may continue the work to move beyond a commitment of reconciliation and towards 

identifying measurable actions that can bring First Nations and municipal leaders together.   

Please RSVP via email to Jennifer Iskiw jiskiw@crd.bc.ca by Friday November 8th and indicate 

any dietary restrictions. 

We truly believe this is an opportunity to continue to build our relationship, both from a governance 

perspective and at the personal level. We hope that you will join us so that we may work together 

to set out a path forward for the future of this region.   

Sincerely, 

 
Colin Plant 
Chair, Capital Regional District Board 
 
cc:   CRD Board of Directors 

Robert Lapham, Chief Administrative Officer, CRD 
Kristen Morley, General Manager, Corporate Services, CRD 
Don Elliott, Manager, First Nations Relations, CRD
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October 25, 2019 
 

File: 0400-40 
 
 
Alistair MacGregor, MP 
Member of Parliament Cowichan—Malahat—Langford 
126 Ingram Street, Suite 101  
Duncan, BC  V9L 1P1 
via email: Alistair.MacGregor@parl.gc.ca 
 
Dear Mr. MacGregor: 
 
RE: CONGRATULATIONS AND 2019 FORUM OF ALL COUNCILS INVITATION 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional District (CRD), I would like to extend 
our congratulations for your win in the federal election on October 21, 2019. I recognize the hard 
work and dedication involved in undertaking this role and wish you a successful and eventful term. 
 
As you are aware, the CRD is the regional government for 13 municipalities and 3 electoral areas 
(EAs) on southern Vancouver Island and the nearby Gulf Islands, serving more than 413,000 
citizens. To effectively meet the needs of our residents, municipalities, electoral areas and First 
Nations, I am working towards the following regional priorities to guide the work I do: 
 

 Community Wellbeing – Transportation & Housing 

 Climate Change Adaptation & Mitigation 

 First Nations Reconciliation 

 Advocacy, Governance & Accountability (including EA specific initiatives) 
 
I look forward to working together and meeting with you at your earliest convenience to discuss 
issues of mutual interest. Please feel free to contact me at any time, by email crdchair@crd.bc.ca 
or phone 250-514-1439 or to coordinate a meeting please contact Carolyn Jenkinson, Manager, 
Executive Administration by email cjenkinson@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-360-3125. 
 
The second purpose of this letter is to invite you to a Forum of All Councils being hosted by the 

Capital Regional District (CRD) on November 30, 2019. The Forum of All Councils will bring 

together First Nations, municipalities, regional government, the Province of British Columbia and 

the Government of Canada to explore what approaches, actions, activities and processes could 

be pursued to advance opportunities of mutual interest while also working to strengthen 

relationships in support of moving the important work of reconciliation forward.  

Though there has been much progress made in recent years, there is still much to be done. This 

Forum of All Councils looks to collaboratively move the region beyond a commitment and towards 

more concrete actions and initiatives. It is understood that only through truly working together can 

we begin co-creating a path forward where First Nations and local governments can walk side-
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by-side into a future with stronger relationships that are based on trust, mutual respect, 

partnerships and working together on shared goals.          

Huu-ay-aht Nation Councillor and Chair of the Alberni-Clayoquot Regional District (ACRD), John 

Jack, will be on hand to share the experience of the ACRD in moving reconciliation forward. John 

will also be discussing various approaches and processes around moving towards increased First 

Nations engagement and participation in regional decision-making.      

The 2019 Forum of All Councils is scheduled to take place: 

Date:    Saturday, November 30, 2019 – Coffee Reception 8:30 A.M.  

    – Event 9:00 A.M to 3:00 P.M.  

Location:  Vancouver Island Ballroom, Hotel Grand Pacific, 463 Belleville St., Victoria. 

A light breakfast will be served along with a full lunch. The day will include a facilitated discussion 

around three themes: 

 Governance 

 Shared Prosperity 

 Relationship to the Land and Water   

We would be honoured if you and your staff could join us for the 2019 Forum of All Councils so 

that we may continue the work to move beyond a commitment of reconciliation and towards 

identifying measurable actions that can bring First Nations and municipal leaders together.   

Please RSVP via email to Jennifer Iskiw jiskiw@crd.bc.ca by Friday November 8th and indicate 

any dietary restrictions. 

We truly believe this is an opportunity to continue to build our relationship, both from a governance 

perspective and at the personal level. We hope that you will join us so that we may work together 

to set out a path forward for the future of this region.   

Sincerely, 

 
Colin Plant 
Chair, Capital Regional District Board 
 
cc:   CRD Board of Directors 

Robert Lapham, Chief Administrative Officer, CRD 
Kristen Morley, General Manager, Corporate Services, CRD 
Don Elliott, Manager, First Nations Relations, CRD
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October 25, 2019 
 

File: 0400-40 
 
 
Elizabeth May, MP 
Member of Parliament Saanich-Gulf Islands 
9711 Fourth Street, Suite 1  
Sidney, BC  V8L 2Y8 
via email: Elizabeth.May@parl.gc.ca 
 
Dear Ms. May: 
 
RE: CONGRATULATIONS AND 2019 FORUM OF ALL COUNCILS INVITATION 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional District (CRD), I would like to extend 
our congratulations for your win in the federal election on October 21, 2019. I recognize the hard 
work and dedication involved in undertaking this role and wish you a successful and eventful term. 
 
As you are aware, the CRD is the regional government for 13 municipalities and 3 electoral areas 
(EAs) on southern Vancouver Island and the nearby Gulf Islands, serving more than 413,000 
citizens. To effectively meet the needs of our residents, municipalities, electoral areas and First 
Nations, I am working towards the following regional priorities to guide the work I do: 
 

 Community Wellbeing – Transportation & Housing 

 Climate Change Adaptation & Mitigation 

 First Nations Reconciliation 

 Advocacy, Governance & Accountability (including EA specific initiatives) 
 
I look forward to working together and meeting with you at your earliest convenience to discuss 
issues of mutual interest. Please feel free to contact me at any time, by email crdchair@crd.bc.ca 
or phone 250-514-1439 or to coordinate a meeting please contact Carolyn Jenkinson, Manager, 
Executive Administration by email cjenkinson@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-360-3125. 
 
The second purpose of this letter is to invite you to a Forum of All Councils being hosted by the 

Capital Regional District (CRD) on November 30, 2019. The Forum of All Councils will bring 

together First Nations, municipalities, regional government, the Province of British Columbia and 

the Government of Canada to explore what approaches, actions, activities and processes could 

be pursued to advance opportunities of mutual interest while also working to strengthen 

relationships in support of moving the important work of reconciliation forward.  

Though there has been much progress made in recent years, there is still much to be done. This 

Forum of All Councils looks to collaboratively move the region beyond a commitment and towards 

more concrete actions and initiatives. It is understood that only through truly working together can 

we begin co-creating a path forward where First Nations and local governments can walk side-
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by-side into a future with stronger relationships that are based on trust, mutual respect, 

partnerships and working together on shared goals.          

Huu-ay-aht Nation Councillor and Chair of the Alberni-Clayoquot Regional District (ACRD), John 

Jack, will be on hand to share the experience of the ACRD in moving reconciliation forward. John 

will also be discussing various approaches and processes around moving towards increased First 

Nations engagement and participation in regional decision-making.      

The 2019 Forum of All Councils is scheduled to take place: 

Date:    Saturday, November 30, 2019 – Coffee Reception 8:30 A.M.  

    – Event 9:00 A.M to 3:00 P.M.  

Location:  Vancouver Island Ballroom, Hotel Grand Pacific, 463 Belleville St., Victoria. 

A light breakfast will be served along with a full lunch. The day will include a facilitated discussion 

around three themes: 

 Governance 

 Shared Prosperity 

 Relationship to the Land and Water   

We would be honoured if you and your staff could join us for the 2019 Forum of All Councils so 

that we may continue the work to move beyond a commitment of reconciliation and towards 

identifying measurable actions that can bring First Nations and municipal leaders together.   

Please RSVP via email to Jennifer Iskiw jiskiw@crd.bc.ca by Friday November 8th and indicate 

any dietary restrictions. 

We truly believe this is an opportunity to continue to build our relationship, both from a governance 

perspective and at the personal level. We hope that you will join us so that we may work together 

to set out a path forward for the future of this region.   

Sincerely, 

 
Colin Plant 
Chair, Capital Regional District Board 
 
cc:   CRD Board of Directors 

Robert Lapham, Chief Administrative Officer, CRD 
Kristen Morley, General Manager, Corporate Services, CRD 
Don Elliott, Manager, First Nations Relations, CRD
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